

Department of Public Works

Engineering Division

James M. Wolfe, P.E., City Engineer

City-County Building, Room 115
210 Martin Luther King, Jr. Boulevard
Madison, Wisconsin 53703
Phone: (608) 266-4751
Fax: (608) 264-9275
engineering@cityofmadison.com
www.cityofmadison.com/engineering

Parcel Number: «Parcel» Situs Address: «Situs Address»

«MailingName1» «MailingName2» «MailingAddress» «MailingCityStZip» Assistant City Engineer Bryan Cooper, AIA Gregory T. Fries, P.E. Chris Petykowski, P.E.

Deputy Division Manager Kathleen M. Cryan

> Principal Engineer 2 John S. Fahrney, P.E. Janet Schmidt, P.E.

> Principal Engineer 1 Mark D. Moder, P.E.

Financial Manager Steven B. Danner-Rivers

September 6, 2023

To: Property Owners and Residents along Knutson Drive and Green Ave.

Re: Public Informational Meeting

When: Thursday, September 28, 2023 Virtual Meeting over Zoom

The City of Madison is planning a 2024 reconstruction project on Knutson Drive (Green Avenue to Northport Drive), along with resurfacing on Knutson Drive (Heffernan Drive/Beilfuss Drive to Green Avenue) and Green Avenue (Harper Road to Knutson Drive). This project may include changes to street use, especially for the portion between Green Avenue and Northport Drive. The proposed reconstruction project will include a new street design with curb and gutter, sidewalks, and driveway aprons. Replacement of the asphalt pavement and gravel base. Sanitary and sewer will remain. The project will add storm sewer and stormwater features for controlling surface runoff.

City Engineering will host a virtual public informational meeting to present details related to this project. The public is encouraged to attend to learn about the project limits, the existing conditions, speed and parking studies, and the City's Complete Green Streets guidance and Vision Zero initiative. During the meeting, attendees will



be able to ask questions verbally or typed through the question window. The meeting will also be recorded, and the recording will be posted to the project page and available for viewing by anyone unable to attend.

Registration in advance is required. Please register at the project website: https://www.cityofmadison.com/KnutsonDrive

The City would like to receive additional input from the neighborhood on several items related to the project design and specific to your individual property, so we have put together a questionnaire, and a link to it is posted on the project website. If you would prefer to use a hard copy, please contact the project manager to have a copy mailed to you. If you have any other questions regarding this project, please contact the Project Manager: Andrew Zwieg at (608) 266-9219 or azwieg@cityofmadison.com.

Sincerely,

James M. Wolfe, P.E. City Engineer

JMW:ngv

cc by email: Charles Myadze, District 18 Alder Janet Schmidt, City Engineering Thomas Mohr, Traffic Engineering Adam Wiederhoeft, Water Utility Hannah Mohelnitzky, City Engineering Tim Sobota, Madison Metro Transit Jennifer Hannah, Police Department Dana S Scheel <u>dsscheel@madison.k12.wi.us</u> John Meier johnm@badgerbus.com Vanessa Cruz vacruz@madison.k12.wi.us

Andrew Zwieg, City Engineering Todd Chojnowski, City Engineering Jerry Schippa, Traffic Engineering Lorissa Banuelos, Common Council Brad Hofmann, City Forestry Bill Sullivan, Fire Department

Mark Moder, City Engineering Yang Tao, Traffic Engineering Alexandra Heinritz, Traffic Engineering Charles Romines, Streets Division Aaron Leair, City Forestry Dane County 911

Amanda J Nagel <u>ajnagel@madison.k12.wi.us</u>Cedric D Hodo <u>cdhodo@madison.k12.wi.us</u> Jenni Lawler jennil@badgerbus.com John Bain jdbain@madison.k.12.wi.us

Kenneth R Thomas krthomas1@madison.k12.wi.us

Transportation Commission <u>transportationcommission@cityofmadison.com</u>